
 

Due to covid the January meetin in 2022 was cancelled 
Feb meeting was memorial .  No business conducted 

















Heritage Village Memorial Post #204 

 

Minutes of Meeting – 3:00 pm, April 14th 2022 

Officers in Attendance:  Post Cmdr. Mike Carelli, Adjutant Jim Sugden, Chaplin, Joe Humeston, Service 

Officer, Kathleen Kelleher, Sgt. at Arms John Seidel 

 

Call to Order:    Meeting called to order at 3:00 pm by Cmdr. Mike Carelli.  The Colors were presented 

and open ceremonies, including the POW/MIA ceremony were observed.  Chaplin Humeston provided a 

prayer.   

Chaplain Humeston reviewed the important days of American military history: 

• April 1, 1945 – US Forces land on Okinawa 

• April 6, 1917 – US enters WW1 

• April 9, 1865 – Gen. Lee surrenders at Appomattox 

• April 9, 1942 – US Surrender on Battan 

• April 25, 1998 – US declares war on Spain 

 

Pledge of Allegiance recited by the members.  Post 204 Singers lead the assembled members in singing 

God Bless America 

 

Minutes of the last meeting on 3/10/2022, not available at this time. 

 

National Day of Prayer:    May 5th has been designated as a National Day of Prayer for Veterans.  An 

observance will take place at Veterans Park in Southbury on that day at 12:00 pm and at 6:00 pm.    

 

Remembrance of Dom Narducci:  Cmdr. Carelli thanked the Honor Guard and Members who attended 

the memorial for comrade Dom Narducci.   

 

R. U. OK? :   This new service is being introduced in Southbury.  Seniors may sign-up to be called daily to 

check in on them.  3 missed calls will result in a visit from Southbury or police or HV Security. 

 

Flag Folding and Presentation:   A refolding of the burial flag of US Navy Lt. Cmdr Humberto Omar 

Guetierrez-Penas was performed by Jim Sugden and John Seidel.  The flag was returned to its 

commemorative box and re-presented to his widow, Ann Johansmeyer.  As part of the ceremony, Jim 

Sugden recounted the meaning of each of the 13 folds of a burial flag.   

 

VA Medical Services:   Cmdr. Carelli polled our members as to their experiences with VA medical care.  

The impression were generally favorable.   

 

Upcoming Election of Officers:    Cmdr. Carelli reminded members that the Post is still seeking 

volunteers to fill officer slots for the coming year.  He announced that he will be retiring . 



Closing Ceremonies:    Chaplain Joe Humeston read a closing prayer.  The POW/MIA Cover and the 

Colors were saluted and retired. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting was adjourned at 4:10 pm.    Members were urged to meet at the 1850 House 

for Fellowship and Refreshment.   

 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

 

James Sugden 

Adjutant, Post 204 

 

 

 

 

 



Heritage Village Memorial Post #204 

 

Minutes of Meeting  -  May 12, 2022 

Officers in Attendance:  Cmdr, Mike Carelli, Sr. Vice Cmdr. Glenn Christy, Adjutant Jim Sugden, Chaplain 

Joe Humeston, Finance Officer Joe Abruzzi, Service Officer Kathleen Kelleher, Sgt. at Arms John Seidel, 

Past Cmdr Rocco Alessandro 

Call to Order:  Cmdr Carelli called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm, 15:00 hrs.  The Colors were 

presented and opening ceremonies, including the POW/MIA ceremony were observed.  Chaplain 

Humeston provided an opening prayer.   He noted important days in May in our country’s military 

history.  May 7th, 1945 Surrender of German Forces.  May 10th, 1942, last US Forces in the Pacific 

surrender to the Japanese.  May 11, 1969, Battle of Dong Ap Bia (Hamburger Hill) begins.  May 20, 1969 

Battle of Hamberger Hill ends.   

Pledge of Allegiance recited by members and guests.  Post 204 Singers sign GOD BLESS AMERICA. 

Minutes of April 14th Meeting were read by the Adjutant.  Minutes were approved without correction. 

Finance Officer’s Report:  FO Joe Abruzzi provided an updated financial report.  Current balances: 

$2,972 in checking and $3,716 in savings. 

New Business:  Cmdr provided a reminder of the Memorial Day Parade details.  Rides are being 

provided for those that require them.  Individual cars (convertables) will be provided instead of a bus.   

Riders will report to the Adjutant of Post 147, marchers will form up with the Post 204 Adjutant. 

Election of Officers:  The Cmdr read the slate of nominations for officer posts.  A request was made that 

any additional nomination form the floor be made at that time.  No were forth coming.  A vote was 

taken via show of hands and the slate of nominations was elected unanimously.   The officers for the 

2022-2023 year, beginning 6/9/2022, will be: 

• Commander, Jim Sugden 

• Sr. Vice Commander, Glenn Christy 

• Adjutant, Joe Abruzzi 

• Finance Officer, Joe Humeston 

• Chaplain, Bernie Dzinski 

• Service Officer, Kathleen Kelleher 

• Sgt. at Arms, John Seidel 

June Meeting:  District Commander/Adjutant Bruce Carlson will attend our June meeting and swear in 

our new officers.  The Ladies Auxiliary will provide refreshments.  (ice cream)  

Discussion of the Coming Year:   Ideas were solicited by the incoming Cmdr. for projects that our Post 

might undertake in the coming year.  A more detailed discussion of VA benefit was suggested. This 

discussion will continue in the coming months. 

Adjournment:  The Chaplain provide a closing prayer. The Colors were retired.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 4:20 pm (16:20 hrs.) and members departed to the 1850 House for refreshments.  


